Deacon's Meeting – March 5<sup>th</sup>
Brotherhood Breakfast – March 10<sup>th</sup> – 8 a.m.
Noah's Park – March 10<sup>th</sup>
Zebulon House Ministry – March 10<sup>th</sup> – 2 p.m.

Every Monday morning at 9:00 a.m., we have a season of prayer to intercede for the church, its leaders, teachers and outreach activities. Please come and join us as often as your schedule will allow. late for church next Sunday.

We have 20 men signed up to go to the Men's Conference in Rocky Mt. on March 8 & 9. We will leave HCBC Friday at 4:45 pm, go to the Golden Corral in Rocky Mt., then to Englewood Baptist Church where Conference will start at 6:45 pm. We will leave HCBC at 7:15 am Saturday, go to Bojangles in Zebulon for breakfast, then to Englewood Baptist Church where Conference starts at 8:45 am. Please pray that our men will grow closer to the Lord and each other as a result of attending this conference.

VBS MEETING: Teachers and assistants will meet on Monday, March 11 @7:00 to discuss curriculum and plan schedules for the 2019 In the Wild VBS. I will give out materials. If you have not signed up, please do. We have lots of volunteer opportunities still available. I will meet with other team members at a later date. Thanks again for all that you do! Please see Gina if you have any questions.

On Wednesday, March 6th, we welcome Ryan Ross, our student Seminary Speaker for March. Ryan grew up in Oklahoma, graduating from Oklahoma Baptist University in May 2017 with a Bachelor's degree in Pastoral Ministry. Ryan and his wife, Braelyn moved to Wake Forest this past August. He is currently pursuing an MDiv degree in Preaching & Pastoral Ministry through Southeastern Seminary. Please plan to come on March 6th and support another future pulpit minister of the gospel.

See Gerald English on Wednesdays and Sundays for your visitation assignments. Prayer for the visits will be held during the Wednesday night prayer service. If you know of someone unsaved and/or unchurched that needs a visit, please pass that information on to Gerald.

March 2019 Ushers: Sandy Cole, Basil Perry, Tony Perry, J.W. Reel, Nate Sealey

March 3, 2019 – Jill Ferrell & Joseph Bryant March 10, 2019-Susan Pierce & Linda McLamb

 Weekly Need for 2018/19 budget
 \$4,680.74

 Offering February 24, 2019
 \$2,161.00

 YTD
 \$9,425.32

whoever has the son

## HOPKINS CHAPEL BAPTIST CHURCH ORDER OF WORSHIP Pastor Earl Roach March 3, 2019

**Announcements and Welcome to Guests** 

Fellowship Time "This is Amazing Grace"

Scripture Memory Verse Be anxious for nothing, but in everything by prayer and supplication with thanksgiving let your requests be made known to God. (Philippians 4:6)

Prayer

"Standing on the Promises"

335

**Offertory Prayer** 

Special Music "In the Palm of Your Hand"

**Mandy Gainey** 

**Missionary Focus** 

Isaac Anderson

Congregational Hymn "Blessed Be Your Name"

Message

**Earl Roach** 

Hymn of Invitation "My Jesus, I Love Thee"

210

At the end of the service today, members of our Deacon Body will be at the front of the platform should you desire prayer & counsel.

\*\*\* In order to enhance your worship service with us today, we ask that all mobile devices be set to quiet or vibrate. CD's of the worship service can be found in the literature rack.

If you are a first time guest, we want to offer you a warm welcome to Hopkins Chapel Baptist Church. Thank you for joining is this Lord's Day. We hope you find your worship with us to be spiritually uplifting. Please fill out the "Welcome" card on the back of the pew in front of you. Hand your card to one of our ushers or the pastor. That is your gift to us. Please take one of our "Welcome Packets" home with you. It contains information on the missions and ministries of our church. Again, thank you for gracing our service with your presence today.

We need volunteers to participate in the monthly worship services at the Zebulon House on Pony Road. These services are held on the second Sunday of each month at 2p.m. We need musicians, singers, and speakers willing to share a devotion and/or testimony. Your gift is needed so that we might continue to minister to these precious senior residents. Let the Pastor know how you would be willing to serve.

If you would to contribute to any of our ongoing replacement projects (new steeple, new columns, new side safety doors), please mark that specific gift on your offering envelopes as, "Steeple" or "Columns/Doors".

If you could assist in getting Miss Patty Baker to church on Sundays and then back to the Zebulon House after service, please put your name next to the month you can help on the sign-up that is on the bulletin board next to the nursery. Help is needed for the last two (2) weeks of March, the months of April, July, August and the last two (2) weeks of October. Thank you!

March 3-10 is the Week of Prayer and the start of the Annie Armstrong Easter Offering for North American Missions. With over 273 million people in North America who do not know Jesus Christ, the need is great, and the mission is far from finished. 100% of your Easter offering gifts support more than 5,000 missionaries in church planting and compassion ministry. Our church goal this year is \$2,500.00. Please prayerfully give so that others may go carrying the gospel of Jesus Christ.

The active Deacon body has asked Andy Woodlief to fill the unexpired term of Randy Baker, who recently moved to South Carolina. Andy has graciously accepted. According to church by-laws, this action does not require a vote of the congregation.

Daylight Savings Time begins **next** Sunday. Remember to set your clocks **ahead** one hour before retiring Saturday night so you won't be late for church next Sunday.